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Navy Petty Officer Second
Class James E. Schwanger,
son of Mrs. Madeline P. Sch-
wanger of Rheems, is now
serving aboard the attack air-
craft carrier USS Forrestal
which is making its 9th de-
ployment with the 6th Fleet
in the Mediterranean.

® CHURCH NOTES
(From page 6)

Calvary Bible Church
Rev. Ronald Gibson, Pastor
Sunday

9:15 a.m. Bible School
10:30 a.m. Morning Wor-

ship Service
10:30 a.m. Junior Church
6:30 p.m. Youth Meeting
7:30 p.m. Evening Worship

Wednesday
7:30 p.m. Prayer meeting

and Bible Study
7:30 p.m. Junior Prayer

Meeting.

Mt. Pleasant
Brethren In Christ Church
Rev. Harry Bert, Pastor

Owen Mummau, S.S. Supt.
Sunday

9:.(0 a.m. Sunday School
10:15 a.m. Worship Service

Wednesday

7:30 p.m. Prayer Service

Cross Roads
Brethren In Christ Church

Donegal Springs Road
Rev. J. Peterman, Pastor

Sunday
9:15 a.m. Sunday School,

Theme: “Rich Toward God”
10:30 a.m., Worship Hour;

message by the pastor: “You
shall be witnesses of Me.”
Wednesday

7:30 pm. Prayer Meeting
and Children’s Choir rehear-
sing.

God's Missionary Churcn
Salunga

Rev. Gerald Moore, Pastor
10:45 a.m. Morning wor-

ship
7:00 p.m. Youth meeting
7:30 p.m. Revival hour

Tuesday

7:30 p.m. Prayer Meeting
and Bible Study

St. John’s Evangelical
Maytown

Ronald E. Peirson, Pastor
9:30 a.m. Sunday Church

School
10:45 a.m. Morning Wor-

ship.

THE BULLETIN, MOUNT JOY, PA.

Mount Joy
Mennonite Church

Henry W. Frank, Pastor
Nevin Horst, Associate pastor
Sunday

9:00 a.m. Sunday School
10:00 a.m. Morning Wor-

® World Prayer Day
(From page 1)

breakthroughs open up for
the future.

1971 will be the 84th year
of the celebration of World
Day of Prayer. Women of
many denominations-Protes-

tant, Catholic and Orthodox

and of many races and lang-
uages, seek to make visible
their unity in Christ and to
share in an offering that
will bring hope and aid to
thousands around the globe.
Some of the people who

will be helped by the offer-
ings from World Day of
Prayer services are: People

on vacation and older people
employed in national parks,
through year round ministry
by early - retired ministers;

experimental internships,
new Christian education ma.
terials; international stud-
ents in many educational in-
stitutions overseas; women

leaders abroad who help

bridge international gaps

through special training pro-
grams and ‘internships; wom-
en engaged in experimental
ministries in education, com-

munity organization, techno-
logy, rural Christian women
overseas who will study nu-
trition, homemaking and
related subjects.

Offerings will enable mi-
grant workers to send rep-
resentatives to policy-mak-
ing meetings and aid in cris-

es and emergencies; aid Am-
erican Indians and Spanish-
speaking people to achieve
new dignity through com-
munity action in both urban
and rural situations; to help
Mexican women, without
adequate means to support
themselves and live with
dignity, to start an industry;
to support a woman worker
to provide public health and
family service for women
and children Freedom
City, Miss,
Funds from this year’s of-

ferings will continue to help
print “80 miles of children’s
books” and subsidize child-
ren’'s and women’s maga-
zines in Korea, Argentina,
Mexico and India.

in

® Landisville
(From page 4)

en Packer, Cheryl Saunders,
Valerie George, Kim Walp,
Nancy DeLong, Peggy Clim-
enson, violin; Kathleen Evans

Rebecca Glatfelter, Roxanne
Stein, Jeannine Wine, Lind
Kraybill, Linda Rhoads, Don-
na Shaub, viola; Linda Gard,
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ENVELOPES

STATEMENTS

TICKETS

POSTERS

Mount Joy, Pa.
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PRINTING DONE?

Do An Excellent Job On:—

LETTERHEADS ® PROGRAM BOOKS

® SALE BILLS

® HANDBILLS

® ORDER BOOKS

® LETTERS

And Our Prices Are Very Reasonable

Mount Joy Bulletin
11 EAST MAIN STREET

Home of the Red Rose Valley

FARM & HOME NEWS”

»

NEEDING

Phone 653-4400

Emergency Medical

Calls

Sunday

Dr. Newton Kendig
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NEW ARRIVALS
 
 

George and Alberta (Cum-
ens) Matheny, 411 East Mar-

ket street, Marietta, a daugh-
ter, Sunday, Feb. 21 at the

St. Joseph's hospital,

Walter and Catherine (Stric-
kler) Gallagher, 215 Marietta
ave., a daughter, Sunday, Feb.
21, at General hospital.

Philip L. and Jennie (Rog-
ers) Floyd, 200 E. Front St.,
Marietta, a son, Saturday,

Feb. 20, at St. Joseph’s hospit-
al.

In The 1970's

1.—A borough manager.

system.

 

MOUNT JOY NEEDS
2.—A greatly increased supply of water.

3.—A fluoridated water supply.

4.—An improved remainder of Main street.

5.—Reduction in the number of borough councilmen

from nine to seven.

6.—Participation in the construction and use of a

new, total destruction - non-pollution refuse

7.—Integration of Mount Joy's two fire companies.

8.—A community center for all ages.

9.—A “Howard Johnson-Holiday Inn” type motel

in Mount Joy or nearby.

10.—A medical center in the immediate area to serve
the healing arts needs for people in a wide area

of northwestern Lancaster county.
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Lights, Salaries at School Board
Teachers’ salaries, footbat

lights and elementary school
physical education instruction
were topics of consideration
Thursday evening, Feb. 18, as
the Donegal School Board
held its February meeting.

Represented by Lewis
Brown, D.H.S. biology teach-

er, who is chairman of the

Donegal Education Associa-
tion (teachers organization),

teachers presented a proposed
wage schedule for the 1971-
72 school year.

Budget for funding the
salary will be formed be-
tween now -and early sum-

mer,
The teachers proposed in-

creases which are 11.5 per-
cent above the current scale
and will increase the budget
$141,000, Brown said. The

percentage increase is based
on a 7.5 percentage move up
to meet ‘deteriorating effects
of inflation’ and a 4 per cent
increase added to counteract
the proposed state: income
tax. Brown added that if a
lower state income tax is
passed, ‘“‘we would expect a
concomitant adjustment of
the salary.’

Brown explained that the
scale proposed weights the
increases to favor teachers
with more training and
more experience, In a pre-
pared brochure issued to the
board members, Brown
showed that Donegal teach-
er wages are equal with av-
erage beginning salaries
throughout the county but
that as teachers increase
their training and experi-
ence, they fall behind the

county average—sharply a-
bout 10 years.
No action was taken by

the board. The report was
accepted and taken under
advisement,

Morris M. Mengel, repre-
senting the Marietta P.T.O.,
appeared before the board
and presented a prepared re-
quest for some elementary
school physical education in-
struction.

He expressed concern for
welfare of boys and girls
 

Debbie Milan, Sheryl Forte;
Cello. Sheree Becker, Carol
Keck, Mark Supplee, Scott
Bidding, Eric Meunch; bass.
Lisa Hoffman, oboe. Nancy
Bulson; flute. Terre Amand;
clarinet, Steven Weibley; ten-
or sax. James Enders, Jeff
Dreisbach, Jeff Rutt; trumpet.
Brenda Hess; French horn.
James Zeigler; trombone.

* * *

Irene D.McElrea, daughter
of Mr. and Mrs, William Me-
Elrae of Mount Joy has re-
cently been selected to parti-
cipate in the Drew University
London Semester. The prim-
ary purpose of the program,
conducted in Drew facilities
at the University of London,
is to give students from wvari-
ous colleges throughout the

who have no directed activi-
ties during lunchtime and
recess. Comparing physical
education with art and mus-
ic, he pointed out that there
are supervisors in the latter
areas but none in the form-
er.

There are five physical
education instructors in
high school and junior high

school, but none in element-
ary grades, Mengel said.

“A total of $25,700 is
spent,” he said, for junor
high school and senior high

school extra sports  pro-

grams. ‘We do not feel that
this is all funded.” Mengel
said, “but if we can afford
that much for a program of
this nature, can we not af-

ford equal funding to the
elementary level and for a
larger number of children
involved?”
He asked that the school

board take a look at the
problem. The subject was
taken under advisement.

Concerning the proposal
to light the Donegal football
field, the Board took no
action. However, it did au-
thorize Dr. Harold Fellen-
baum, chairman of the
group’s extra-curricular com-
mittee, to obtain firm costs
for lighting the athletic com-
plex with the indication that
the results will then be
studied along with other
possibilities for using funds
recently received from the
Joy company.

The board did withdraw a
committee action taken in
early December to ‘proceed
with allocating $25,000 from

the funds received from the
Joy company for lighting
the athletic complex.”
A lengthy and searching

letter from Walter Price,

geography and history teach-
er and head D.H.S. wrest-
ling coach, questioned care-
fully and thoughtfully the
erection of lights, He based
his approach on the “most
good to the most people ov-
er the longest period of
time.” He pointed out that
relatively few boys partici-
pate in football, in very few
home games (mentioning the
figure 35). He suggested
more benefit for more peo-
ple could be provided with
an auxiliary gymnasium
(mentioned the figure of 120
students), track (40), more
locker space and others,

J. Edw. Charles, president
of the board, said that per-
sonally he had never expect-
ed that the board would
spend all the Joy company’s
$30,000 windfall gift for
lighting the athletic compiles.

Also, as a personal view,
he said that he feels that be-
cause of the benefits that
the late Clarence Schock has
given the school district,
some kind of tangible mem-
orial should be provided.
He suggested that some

United States an opportunityyoung people are not aware

of the fact the late Mount
Joy businessman did, by
provisions of his will and
by advance planning, great-
ly strengthened education
in a number of ways. Char-
les said that he has a list of
“needs” which have been
suggested as ways to use
the cash gift to the district
and that they all will be
studied.

The Board employed Al
Brooks as head baseball
coach for one year interim
period at a compensation of
$500. Ed Hollingsworth wiil

be first assistant coach at
$225 and James Sarbaugh,

second assistant at $225.

Brooks will assume the
duties of the late Don Staley
The resignation of Mrs.

Lorraine M. Singer as ele-
mentary librarian was ac-
cepted.
The board did not name a

collector of delinquent taxes
for the year but decided to
use the office of the Justice
of the Peace.
Board member Donald

Kugle was named to serve
as a member of the Votech
joint committee.
A district school census

will be taken again this year
beginning in March. Miss
Marilyn Baker, Mrs, Virgin-
ia Clapsaddle, Jack Tyndall,
Mrs. Ruth Newcomer, Mrs.
Lillian Fry and Miss Debbie
Eichler will serve as the
enumerators.

Permission was given the
Donegal high school basket-
ball team to participate in a
holiday tournament at Eliz-
abethtown on Dec. 28& 29,
1971.
Robert Miller was named

coach of the D.H.S. girls’
tennis team for the 1971 sea-
son at a compensation of
$200.
The Board was informed

that the Mount Joy Ameri-
can Legion has offered to
contribute $100 toward the
Staley Memorial Scholarship
fund. The Donegal faculty is
planning a basketball game.
with the E-town faculty on
Friday, Mar. 12, as a benefit
for the same fund,

Financial information re-
vealed that Donegal district,
if money from the ste\» is
received as anticipated, will
probably be in a ‘borrowing’
situation by late spring or
early summer,
The Board was informed

by Supervising Principal R.
F. Hallgren that the school
is now using the Lockheed
Drug Program, on a no-cost
basis. Use will be expected
to permit any teacher to be
involved to attend any
workshop scheduled.

Later, the program will be
re-evaluated for next year,
when the cost will be $4.00
per pupil,

The first newspaper in the
United States of America
printed only one issue! 


